St Peter's Church PCC meeting

26 June 2018 7:00pm - 8:20pm

Minutes

Present:  Barbara Agar, Jo Bagley, Hannah Beck, Rachel Fell, David Fisher, Alan Garrow (Chair), Sian Lockwood, Paul Medforth, Stella Pilling and Patricia Stableford.

Apologies: Sarah Martin, Eleanor McClea, Christine McManus and Judith Yeats.

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Bible reflection

Stella led a reflection on a passage from 1 Corinthians.

3. Welcome, election and appointments

Alan welcomed Paul and Stella as new members of the PCC.

It was unanimously agreed that Angus Turner be co-opted onto the PCC for one year, in light of his role on the Fabric Committee.

The appointment of the following officers of the PCC was unanimously approved:

Vice Chairs:

Sian Lockwood and Paul Medforth

Treasurer:

David Fisher

Secretary:

Rachel Fell

PCC representative on the Standing Committee:
Christine McManus

Alan reported that Sue Pearce had decided to retire from the PCC but would be invited to attend on an ad hoc basis as appropriate.

4. Apologies for absence

Apologies were given on behalf of those absent and noted.

5. Acceptance of the minutes of March's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 20 March were unanimously approved.

6. Matters arising

In relation to our finances, Alan confirmed that the anticipated share shortfall of £40,000 takes into account the use of reserves up to the limit set by our reserves policy.

Alan noted that our share will be reduced in light of both the way share is now calculated and also Tim's retirement, particularly if Tim is not replaced.  Many other large churches in the diocese are also struggling to pay their share and the diocese's projected deficit is some £3.3m.

Alan also confirmed that there will be a separate session on the shape of the PCC.

7. Lay conference

In Oliver's absence, Stella gave some feedback on the diocesan lay conference which took place on 9 June.

Stella found that the conference was a good opportunity to meet people from across the diocese, was well organised and professionally done.

Of the speakers, Mark Russell stood out as an inspirational speaker and it was suggested that he could be invited to preach at St Peter's.

Although the conference did not appear to have a specific focus, it aimed simply to engage lay people's interest and encourage them and overall it was felt this had been achieved.

8. Conflict culture statements

Alan explained that the statements had previously been discussed at last October's meeting and it was worth reminding ourselves of them and take stock of our progress in dealing with conflict over the last several months.

Alan agreed to circulate again the paper Christine prepared on conflict culture for October's meeting.

In a discussion about the statements:

· the importance of early and direct conversations as potential conflicts emerge was emphasised;

· we have made lots of progress although there are still conflict issues which arise on a day to day basis;

· it is also important sometimes to have a "third person" to intervene in a conflict situation; and

· mutual support and encouragement of one another is key.

Alan noted that it would be useful to come back to the statements periodically in order to encourage and affirm each other.

9. Data protection policy

Rachel outlined the main points of the revised data protection policy and what actions had been taken to date to deal with the implementation of the GDPR.

After a short discussion the policy was approved subject to amending the period for review of the Parish List from every three years to every year.

It was also agreed to clarify with Angus and Steve Martin whether anyone has remote access to the CCTV system and to the office computer (other than Carole).

The storage of records was also raised, and it was noted that this is an important and ongoing task for the Archive Group.

The importance of completing the service registers was also noted.

10. Finances

David reported that £50,000 out of £175,000 of this year's share has been paid so far.  All last year's arrears have been paid.

The organ fund stands at £200-£300 so far, noting that a recital and refreshment days are planned.  It was agreed to investigate whether a grant may be available from the Ouseley Trust, which has supported St Peter's in the past.

Alan reported that £1,000 from a community fund has been received for the south aisle floor.

Paul and Sian also reported that grant applications to two bodies are underway in relation to the floor - the Yorkshire Historic Churches Trust and Churchcare (the C of E's fabric fund).  Others may follow.  The faculty position has also been clarified and tenders for the work are expected during July.

11. Administrants

It was unanimously agreed to invite Paul Medforth and Kate Blake to become administrants. 

12. Bank mandate

It was unanimously resolved to amend the PCC's bank mandate as follows:

· to change the signing rules so that any two out of four signatories are required;

· to add Paul Medforth and Alan Garrow to the mandate as additional authorised signatories; and

· to remove Oliver Longstaff as an authorised signatory.

13. Sub-group and Deanery Synod minutes

The minutes of the Standing Committee (May and June meetings), Communications Group, Fabric Committee and the Deanery Synod were tabled and accepted.

It was noted that:

· plans for a fundraising day have been shelved in light of the need to raise funds for the organ.  A more focused campaign to increase standing order giving is planned instead;

· in relation to the Vision and Focus plan, each strand leader has identified a single area of focus and this topic will be included on the agenda for September's PCC meeting;

· the new website is close to launch and Alan agreed to circulate a trial link for everyone to look at; and

· the issue of whether a weekend answerphone message in relation to Sunday services is possible is to be revisited with Carole.

14. AOB

14.1
Barbara noted that the response to requests for food for Sunday's lunch had been disappointing.  All were encouraged to attend to welcome Chris and his family and invitations had been and would be extended to everyone at each service.

14.2
A collection for Tim's retirement will be organised shortly.

15. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting.

The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.20pm.
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